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12th January 2022
Dear Year 3 Parents/Carers,
Welcome back and Happy New Year! I hope you had a fantastic Christmas break. 

Our topic for this term is ‘Pharaohs and Pyramids’. Whenever possible, this topic will be covered through cross curricular teaching and learning – linking subjects together to ensure a holistic experience for the children. The children have already been sharing what they know about our new topic and are showing lots of curiosity and enthusiasm for it.   
In English we will be focusing on traditional tales and working on our writing skills to write our own traditional tales. We will also be writing instructions, information texts and poems. These will be based on the The Egyptian Cinderella by Shirley Climo, various non-fiction and poetry books and historical events. We will also be working on improving our grammar, punctuation, handwriting and spelling. 
In Maths we will be revisiting place value, calculating addition and subtraction with a focus on columnar methods, multiplication and division, fractions as numbers and shape. We will also be working on our problem solving and investigating skills.  
In Science, we will be learning about parts of the body, light and forces and magnets. We will develop our scientific skills further by completing exciting investigations and link these to the Ancient Egyptians.

In History we will learn about Ancient Egypt, including Pharos, pyramids, burials and mummification, tombs, daily life and gods and goddesses. We will also learn about the discoveries of Egyptologists such as Howard Carter and Flinders Petrie and look at and draw our own timelines to develop our chronology skills. 

In Geography we will use globes, maps and atlases to locate and describe Egypt. We will also learn about human and physical geographical features of Egypt. 

In Art and DT we will be looking at ancient Egyptian tomb paintings and creating our own, designing and making Egyptian toys and games and creating cartouches using hieroglyphs. 
In Computing, we will be focussing on understanding the internet and using this to help us research our topic. We will use iPads to create and film news reports and hot-seating interviews. 
In PSHE we will be thinking about community and what it means to be happy and healthy. Year 3 will continue to have PE sessions on Wednesday afternoons with Coach Charlie and Thursday afternoons with Anna. Please ensure that your child has the appropriate clothing and footwear in school for these lessons. 
Home Learning
Your child will continue to receive homework every Friday to allow your child to share with some of his/her school learning with you. As usual, homework is due back on the following Friday. 
A list of spellings will also be given out for children to learn at home. These must be learnt by the following Thursday when we will have a spelling test. This will be done slightly differently this term as children will be bringing home words that they are spelling incorrectly in their work at school. 

In addition to spelling, children should continue to engage with Times Table Rockstars on a weekly basis to ensure that their knowledge and application of the times tables continues to improve over the term. 
Guided Reading will continue as before. Please ensure that your child is reading at home. This can be a book borrowed from school, or a book they have at home. Also, please encourage your child to fill in their pink reading records when they have read. Yvonne, Oksan or Clare and I will be checking these regularly. 

Visits and workshops this term: 
Petrie Museum of Egyptian Archaeology visit in school            Tuesday 1st February  

A day in the life of an Egyptian (in school)                                 Date to be confirmed 
After Half Term
City Learning Centre 



                             Date to be confirmed 
London Zoo 






     Date to be confirmed 


Yours sincerely,

Rose Dunster
Class Teacher
